
Oakwood Primary School  Sandpiper Road  SOUTHAMPTON  SO16 8FD 
19 October 2018 

 

Dear Parents 
 
We finish our first half term of the academic year on a beautifully sunny day - but I suppose 
appearances can be deceptive… It’s darker in the mornings and evenings, and quite chilly too… 
 
We all start back to school after half term Monday 29 October. (This isn’t an INSET Day, and 
all children are expected to be back in school.)  
 
Once we’re all back, it’s a bit like being on a rollercoaster that we can’t get off until after 
Christmas - lots happening, lots to remember and get involved with; everything fast-paced and 
busy. 
 
Please make sure you look at the calendar so you can plan for events such as our OSA Christmas 
Fair and your children’s performances. 
 
Looking back on this term, I would like to say a personal thank you for everything you and your 
children did to support our MacMillan Coffee Morning in aid of Cancer Support. We raised over 
£1100 in just an hour, and we couldn’t have done it without you. It brings the total we’ve 
raised for MacMillian over the years to nearly £7000 - a fantastic achievement. Thanks again! 
 
We also had a brilliant harvest collection - one of the best the team from Southampton City 
Mission had seen - and this will, of course, help them look after families in the city as we go 
into winter. 
 
You may have seen the lights on in school until the early hours some nights. This is because we 
had a team of engineers in replacing the heating system in KS2, so that everyone can be warm 
as the days get colder. It hasn’t worked properly for a number of years, and the team has done 
a great job, working from when your children go home to 2am. When we arrived in the morning, 
you wouldn’t know they had been there - thank you, Corrigenda, for being considerate 
contractors! 
 
On a personal note, I am letting you know that I will not be at work for a short time in the early 
part of November, as I have to have an operation. Just like anyone facing a stay in hospital, I’m 
not looking forward to it, but it helps 
to know that Oakwood is in the good 
hands of the staff team. Maria 
Whitmarsh deputising for me in my 
absence. 
 
Have a lovely half-term break. 
 
Ian Taylor 
Headteacher 
 

Article 23 
 

A child with a 
disability has the 
right to live a full 
and decent life. 

Have a good autumn break. 
 

School reopens for all pupils on 
Monday 29 October 2018. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News from the  

 
 

  
 

Team! 

Fro Liz, Karen, 
Claire and 
Carol 

Parking in Plover Close and Sheldrake Gardens 
 

Please avoid parking in Plover Close and Sheldrake Gardens at the start and the 
end of the day. 
 
You can park anywhere around the Sandpiper Road loop and still only be a 
couple of minutes’ walk from school. 
 

Park and Stride! 

Flu Immunisation 
 
After half term parents of children in Years R – 5  will receive notification of Flu Immunisation 
in school.  You will receive an ’Information for Parents’ leaflet and a consent form which you 
will need to complete and return to the school.  Some of your children would have received 
the nasal vaccination last year, however the NHS have extended the service and made the 
vaccination accessible to other year groups this year.   Public Health England have published 
data showing a significant decrease in influenza like illnesses in Primary School aged children 
who took part in a pilot flu vaccination in 2014/2015. So please take up this offer from the 
NHS. 
 
 
 
No Dogs on Site  
 
We recognise that dogs are an important part of life for some families and as such are part 
of your day to day activities.  This may include bringing dogs with you to drop off and collect 
your children.  However, please be reminded that we follow Southampton City Council’s No 
Dogs on School Grounds policy and all dogs, w hether on a lead or carried, are not 
permitted on any part of the school grounds.  The only exception is if you are a registered 
Assistance dog user.  We appreciate your support in this matter. 
 
 
 
Secure Blue Drop Box 
 
To beat the office queues, don’t forget that if you just need to drop something off you can 
use the blue box located on the wall just inside reception.  It is secure and the admin team 
empty it regularly during the day.  Thank you 
 
 
 
Email and Contact Details 
 
If you change your email address or any of your contact details, please let the office know.  
If it’s easier you can always email any changes to info@oakwoodlive.net although of course 
we’re always happy to see you if you prefer to come into the office. 
 
 
 
Online Payments 
 
Our online payment system is extremely popular and is a more convenient and secure way of 
paying for dinners, clubs, uniform, trips etc.   If you require a log in code or need any help, 
please ask at the school office.  
 
 
 
PE Kit / Uniform 
 
Please can you ensure that your child has a PE kit in school at all times?  PE is part of the 
curriculum and therefore children are required to take part.  In addition, please label all items 
of uniform.  We’re still finding numerous unnamed sweatshirts, cardigans etc in our lost 
property box which we’re unable to return to its owner. 

From Liz, 
Karen, Claire 
and Carol 

http://oakwoodlive.net/information/healthandsafety/walktoschool/index.htm
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/613471/Protecting_your_child_against_flu_leaflet.pdf
mailto:info@oakwoodlive.net
https://www.scopay.com/oakwoodprimary


 

In Year 3… 
 

¶ World War 2 Day (part 1) 

¶ World War 2 Day (part 2) 

More excellent news from around the school! Click the links if you’re online! 

In Year 5... 
 

¶ ‘Boatiful’ day 

¶ “MyBnk” Visit 

¶ SeaCity and the Boat Show 

¶ Titanic Home Learning 

In Year 4… 
 

¶ Sound in Year 4 

¶ Oakwood Museum 

In Year 6... 
 

¶ Wacky Races 

¶ Victorian Day 

Across the School... 
 

You can keep up with events in school every week by looking at the blog. It’s a great way to see what’s been happening. 
 

¶ Southampton City U10 6-A-Side Football 

¶ New Library Books 

¶ U11 Wide Lane 6-A-Side Football Tournament 

¶ National Fitness 

¶ RNLI in Key Stage 2 

¶ School Football Team 

¶ Macmillan Coffee Morning 

¶ Harvest Festival 

In Year 1… 

¶ Wiggly Fingers Maths 

¶ Baking Bread 

¶ Wonderful Me 

In Year 2… 
 

¶ Spelling Morning 

¶ Basketball Festival 

In Year R... 
 

¶ Our first days at school 

¶ All About Me 

Our blog is the best place to find the latest news! 
 
Have you had a look online yet? 

 

Because the school lunch menu has 
now been available on the Lunchero 
app, and we have been tweeting it to 
the website every day for over a year, 
we are no longer publishing it on the 

school newsletter. 
 

Please note: Dinners are £2.10 per day, 
payable in advance. 

http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/10/year-3-ww2-day-am.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/10/year-3s-ww2-day-part-2.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.co.uk/2014/01/y5-prayer-day.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/09/year-5-had-boatiful-day.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/09/my-bnk-visit-oakwood.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/09/year-5-visit-seacity-museum-and.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/10/year-5-titanic-home-learning-project.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/10/calling-all-year-4.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/10/a-visit-to-oakwood-museum.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/09/year-6-wacky-races.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/09/y6-victorian-day.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.co.uk
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/09/southampton-city-u10-6-side-football.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/09/new-books-for-library.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/09/u11-wide-lane-6-side-football-tournament.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/10/national-fitness-day.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/10/the-rnli-visit-key-stage-two.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/10/school-football-team.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/10/macmillan-coffee-morning.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/10/harvest-festival.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/10/year-1-have-been-very-busy-in-maths.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/10/y1-baking-bread.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/10/y1-wonderful-me.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/10/year-2-spelling-morning.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/10/y2-basketball-festival.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/09/year-r-have-started-school.html
http://oakwoodlive.blogspot.com/2018/10/all-about-me.html
http://oakwoodlive.net/blog


 

 
October 2018 
 
Friday 19 October 
Last Day of half-term 
 
 
Monday 29 October 
First day back for children 
 
Tuesday 30 October 
6pm Online Safety talk for 
parents 
 
Wednesday 31 October  
Reading Workshare (Y1 -6) 
9 - 10am 
 

 
 
 

November 2018 
 
Monday 12 November 
6pm OSA Meeting — all welcome 
 
 
Wednesday 14 November 
OSA Discos 
4.30pm - 5.45pm Year 1 and 2 
only 
6pm - 7.30pm Years 3-6 
 
 
Friday 16 November 
Children in Need 
 
 
Monday 19 November 
2.15pm—2.45pm Year R Beech 
Class ‘Stay and Play’ 
 
 

Wednesday 21 November 
All day Yellow Photos - Individual 
pupil photos 
 
2.15pm—2.45pm Year R Oak 
Class ‘Stay and Play’ 
 
 
Friday 23 November 
OSA Secret Room 
 
 
Monday 26 November 
5pm - 7pm OSA Christmas Fair 
 
 
Thursday 29 November 
Flu Immunisations 
(YR - 5) 
 
Friday 30 November 
Year R People Who Help us 
dress up day 
 

December 2018 
 
Monday 3 December 
2.30pn Music on the Map 
Concert 
 
Wednesday 12 December 
9.15 Year R Christmas 
Performance 
 
Thursday 13 December 
9.15 Year R Christmas 
Performance 
 
1.45 Year 1/2 Christmas 
Performance 
 
Friday 14 December 
9.15 Year 1/2 Christmas 
Performance 
 
Monday 17 December 
1.45pm Year 3/5 Christmas 
Performance 

 
6.30pm Year 3/5 Christmas 
Performance 

 
Tuesday 18 December 
1.45pm Year 4/6 Christmas 
Performance 

 
6.30pm Year 4/6 Christmas 
Performance 

 
Wednesday 19 December 
Christmas Jumper Day 
Christmas Dinner 
 
 
Thursday 20 December 
Last Day of Term 

 
 

January 2019 
 
Monday 7 January 
First day back for pupils 
 
Wednesday 9 January 
Peter Pan Panto 
 
Friday 15 February 
Last Day of half-term 
 
Ď Ď Ď Ď Ď Ď Ď 
 
Monday 25 February 
School Closed for pupils 
INSET Day 
 
č č č č č č č  

 
Tuesday 26 February 
First day back for children 
 
 
 

Easter Dates 2019 
 
Friday 5 April 
Last Day of Spring Term 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Saturday 6 April  - Easter 
Monday 22 April 
Easter Break 
 
Tuesday 23 April 
First day back for children 
 
 
Please don’t forget that diary 
dates are always available 
on 
oakwoodlive.net/calendar 
 
You can scan this code on your 
smartphone to get the dates 
too! 

Year 6 Parents  

Donôt Forget: 
 

Secondary 

school 

applications  
CLOSE AT MIDNIGHT  

ON 31 OCTOBER  

http://oakwoodlive.net/calendar
https://www.southampton.gov.uk/schools-learning/find-school/apply-school/
https://www.southampton.gov.uk/schools-learning/find-school/apply-school/
https://www.southampton.gov.uk/schools-learning/find-school/apply-school/


 

We are proud to celebrate the achievements of the following children: 

    

Achieving Excellence Together! 

House Points 
 

Year R 50 House Points 
 

100 House Points 
Kye Arnold 

Dylan Baddams 
Hana Cheung 
Bella Eaves 

Karina Franckevic 
Harvey Giles 

Daniel Hayden 
Lukas Hunt 

Maddison McLeod 
Liam O'Neill 
Ryan Tucker 
Ian Zheng 

 
Year R 150 House Points 

Lucas Adams 
Denis Aleksandrov 

Evelyn Cox 
Liam Frier 

Harley Hughes 
Max Lawrence 
Jemuel Martin 

Freya Matthews 
Eli McCue 

Marcell Sandor 
Dani Santhosh 
Arwen Savage 
Jennifer Stubbs 

Grace Urben 
 

250 House Points 
Femi Abisogun 

Anjayoluwa Abudu 
Emre Oliver Arslan 

Isabella Bickers 
Hallie Bridges 
Zac Creighton 
Donny Eaves 
Caiden Eccles 

Isabelle Farrelly 
Tayler Ford 
Alice Gander 

Mental Maths 
 

Rockets Award 

Lucas Adams 

Katie Anderson 

David Balasa 

Adell Cichy 

Zdan Franckevic 

Sophia Hardwick 

Alex Hutton 

Rupert Jarvis 

Millie King 

Max Lawrence 

Layton O'Connell 

Ethan Pym 

Poppy Richardson 

Marcell Sandor 

Tia Stone 

Stars of the Week 
 

Ted Hooper 
Maisie-Mae Benn-Godfroy 

Gracie Glasspell 
Benjamin Albright 
Thomas Munnings 

Natasha Grocholska 
Lewis Dominguez 

Heidi Mkandla 
Zona Ford 

Daniel Hayden 
Angel Davis 
Ava Rowe 
Jia Que 

Lois Giles 
Millie King 

Harry Elderfield 
Jessica Brooks 
Indya Barwood 

Oliver Smith  
Imogen Barwood 

Esther Travis 
Molly Ryan 
Lily Jarvis 

Skyla Hockey 
Lucy Wilks 
Liam O'Neill 

Savannah Pioch 
Thomas Joslin 
Grace Urben 
Lucas Adams 
Kayla Floyd 
Emily Hill 

Sophie Cutler 
Xanthe Gale-Page 
Harley Gray-Begley 

Ethan Bundy 
Jared Forge 

Hana Cheung 
Archie Allen 
Jaden Sevilla 

Ruby Wiltshire 
Jackson Tyler  

Ethan Dimmick 
Harry Ford 
Alfie Barton 

Mollie Creighton 
Jordan Maiden 

Seth Mesa 
Archie Rowe 
Finlay Locke 
Daisy Petley 

Abigail Surman  
Darcie Castle  
Jake Green  

Rebeka Polcarova 
Owen Bean 

 

 
 

Kye Higgs 
Alfie Loader 

Finley Murphy 
Libby Paginton 
Zach Pearce 
Tyler Skilton 
Joe Steers 

Tapona Wilson 
Oliver Hunt 

Jordan Maiden 
Matyas Sandor 
Harrison Banks 

Summer Bareham 
Jorge Belican 

Cerys Biondani 
Angel Davis 

Thomas Finney 
Isla Hollowell 

Aksa Lawarance 
Fletcher Newby 
Aiden O'Connell 
Marnie Severn 
Jaden Sevilla 
Vinny Stowell 
Casey Webb 

Thomas Westmore 

TMC 
Sports Personalities of 

the Week 
 

Millie King 
Vinny Stowell 

Gracie Glasspell 
Ethan Bundy 
Jayo Abudu 
Ethan Butler 

Spelling Awards 
 

Red 
Noah Barclay 
Aidan Byrne 

James Cabotaje 
Ashriel Cinash 
Caiden Eccles 
Leo Hagger 

Finley Murphy 
Lottie Newton-Southon 

Harrison Trent 
 

White 
Noah Barclay 

Lottie Newton-Southon 
Molly Ryan 

Wiktor Wardalinski 
 

Amber 
 

Green 
 

Jennifer Stubbs 

 

 

Stars Award 

Noah Barclay 
Phoebe Ritchie 
Hannah Thery 

 
 

Planets Award 

Rachael Jones 

 

 

 

Bronze Award 

Noah Barclay 

Evie Janes 

 

 

Silver Award 

Noah Barclay 

Phoebe Ritchie 

Hannah Thery 

 

 

Gold Award 

Daniel Hayden 

 

Platinum Award 
Jared Forge 

 
 



 

We are proud to celebrate the achievements of the following children: 

Gold Book 
 

Emre Arslan 
Holly Rogers 
Alex Hutton 

Layton O'Connell 
Liam Frier 

Benjamin Albright 
Harry Hyslop 

Harrison Jones 
Thea Andrews 
Zach Pearce 
Levi Mkandla 

Annalisa Kenneth 
Elsie McKeag 
Harry Sherred 
Jace Philpott 
Joe Steers 
Harry Ford 
Eli McCue 

Victoria Karolewski 
Darius Hooper 
Anelise Tanasa 
Darcie Eades 
Jessica Azu 
Amelia Piper 

Michael Cutler 
Arwen Savage 
Amber Osborne 

Aliyah Vine 
Calyn Payne 
Joe Symonds 
Olivia Bridge 
Hayley Hui 
Kye Higgs 

Yasmin Gregory 
Erin Streets 

Violet-Elise Davis 
Abigail Surman 
Harrison Trent 

Archie Bree 
Imogen Christie 

Lilia Martin 
Olivia Janes 

Dominic Mendina 
Liam O'Neill 

Natasha Grocholska 
Bethany Bowers 

Rebeka Polcarova 
Marley Bridges 
Henley Frier 
Jay Coffen 

Tristan Blake-Lejenaar 
Lukas Hunt 
Oscar Gale 
Leah Dear 

Dylan Minard 
Lee Martin 

Sana Shivram 
Casey Webb 
Jacob McCue 
Oliver Smith 
Alysia Skeet 

Sasini de Costa 
Lucia Matthews-Diez 

Edward Syddall 
Max Burrows 

Maise-Mae Richardson 
Owen Barton 
Jack Bickers 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Golden Tickets 
 

Ethan Collins 
Liam King 
Ian Zheng 

Oscar Jarvis 
Juanita Kamwendo 

Isabelle Bailey 
Karina Franckevic 
Rohan Kennard 
Jacob Bentley 
Maisy Harris 
Matthew Holt 

Seth Mesa 
Shannon Wade 

Oliver Wells 
Anne Lawarance 
Matt Symonds 
Marnie Severn 
Lou McClory 
Freya Smith 
Angel Davis 

Lennon Savage 
Maisie Mae Richardson 

Tilly Goodman 
Hollie Jones 
Lucy Smith 

Sasini DeCosta 
Heidi Mkandla 
Daisy Petley 

Layla Dunster 
Tommy Hallum 
Candice Jones 

Wiktor Wardalinski 
Dasha Zukova 

Evie Janes 
Rebecca Whiting 

Harry Banks 

    

Achieving Excellence Together! 

Handwriting 
 

Level 1 - Red 
Benjamin Albright 

Toni Allen 
Jack Bagley 
Emily Bean 

Tristan Blake Leijenaar 
Phoebe Chester 
Ashriel Cinash 

Charlie Creighton 
Abby Dela Fuente 
Harry Elderfield 
Isabelle Farrelly 
Ellie Frampton 

Phoebe Gale-Page 
Yasmin Gregory 
Sophia Hardwick 
Darius Hooper 
Harry Hyslop 

Harrison Jones 
Alfie Leggett-Tooley 
Thomas Munnings 

Lottie Newton-Southon 
Amber Osborne 

Oscar Pulis 
Holly Rogers 

Phoebe Walker 
 

Level 2 - Orange 
Benjamin Albright 

Isabelle Bailey 
Edwine Binil 
Harry Brown 
Heidi Curtis 

Xanthe Gale-Page 
Natasha Grocholska 

Matthew Holt 
Candice Jones 
Joshua Joslin 
Jasmine Julian 

Evie Mason 
Seth Mesa 

Alysia Skeet 
Scarlett Skilton 

Hannah Woodhall 
Sebastian Zelichowski 

 
 

Level 3 - Yellow 
Leah Dear 

Olivia Janes 
Lee Martin 

Jacob McCue 
 

Level 4 - Green 
Sunny-Rose Charlton-

Wiseman 
Macey Creighton 

Isla Hollowell 
Lilia Martin 

Maddison McLeod 

Ava Rowe 
Archie Allen 

Bethany Bowers 
Isabella-Star Gray 
Imogen Christie 
Marnie Severn 

Harley Gray-Begley 
Josh Marshall 
Skyla Hockey 

Dylan Baddams 
Liam O'Neill 

Aksa Lawarance 
Lucy Wilks 

Hariette Halladay 
Owen Bean 

Daniella Hooper 
Molly Purdue 

Lottie Newton-Southon 
Emma Iorgulescu 

Alysia Skeets 
Dylan Nurse 
Tom Finney 

Isla Hollowell 
Vinny Stowell 
Rosie Busittil 

Rebeka Polcarova 
Dominic Mendina 
Santhosh Michael 

Joe Biondani 
Sunny-Rose Charlton-

Wiseman 
Jia Que 

Katie Miller 
Cerys Biondani 

Molly Ryan 
Dylan Minard 

Matti Hill 
Charlie Rudge 



General news across the school 
 
World Fitness Day went down a storm this half term.  So many children 
took part and some staff members even joined in too! This will be held every half 
term as it was such a success.  More info to follow. 
 
We have introduced a Red bag Zone at KS2, for lunchtime play activities. The Red 
Bags are timetabled daily per year group, currently skipping and racquets and balls. 
They are an extra opportunity for children to develop their skills, have more exercise 
and have plenty of FUN!  
 

Golden Mile is another new  init iative for getting all of our 
children (and staff) more active in the day. We are keeping a track of 
how many laps of the playgrounds we are doing, either running, 
walking, skipping. Ask your child about Golden Mile, this will feature 
more in our news! Oakwood is getting even more ACTIVE! 
 

 
KS1 News 
 
Year 2 Basketball Festival 
 
Five of our Year 2 children represented 
Team Oakwood at Cantell’s basketball festival 
in September. 
 
This wasn’t a competitive event, but all children had to 
demonstrate the skills of dribbling, shooting and passing. They 
also showed great sportsmanship, so are winners in our eyes! 



Gemma Fawcitt, Becky Vanes and 
Keesha Carter 
PE & Sport Leaders 

 
Football Team News 

 
 
The school Football Team has had a busy half term. They have played in the 
annual Southampton 6-A-Side tournament at Wide Lane where both teams, 
U10s and U11s, played very well but just missed out on qualification to the 
knock-out rounds.  
 
The team played a pulsating City Cup match 
against St Monica Primary School, narrowly 
losing 1-2 in an action packed game. There 
have been four league games as well. The 
team comprehensively winning 7-0 against 
Shirley Junior and 4-0 against Holy Family 
before a tougher 1-0 victory over Tanners 
Brook and a 1-3 loss to Fairisle Junior School. 
The team are now on their Winter break and 
games will begin again in the Spring. 

 
 

 
KS2 News 

 
Cross country was a great success again this year w ith 
nearly 30 children from across KS2 taking part.  Big thank you to 
the parents who came and supported and to Miss Patchett (plus 
staff who helped) for taking the children each week.  
 

 
Mr Newman and Mr Ship (from TMC) have taken children to a Benchball 
Tournament and Indoor Athletics Festival this half term.   
The children had a wonderful time and all took part, trying their absolute 
best!  



Lost Property 
 

We are always overwhelmed with lost property at the end of a term! 
 
 
Even with every child having their own locker at Key Stage 2, we still seem to have as 
much lost property as ever. 
 
 
The box is monitored daily, and 
everything which has a name in it is 
returned to its owner, but we have a 
huge amount of lost property with no 
name on it.  
 
 
With the best will in the world (and 
some detective skills) it's almost 
impossible to get these back to their 
owners. 
 
A reminder of how we deal with lost 
property... 
 
¶ All items with a name on will be returned to class 

for staff to give back to pupils; 
¶  
 
¶ All Oakwood branded items with no 

name w ill be kept as good quality 
second hand items in school. If a pupil 
has lost an Oakwood item, we'll try to 
replace it with one from the "lost" stock; 

¶  
 
¶ All other items with no name will be kept in the lost property box until the end of 

the next half term. We'll have a display on the playground on the last day of the 
half-term (so the first one will be this afternoon!) After this, all items with no name 
will go to Rag Bag for re-sale or recycling. 

¶  
 
When we sell Oakwood-branded items in school, we'll put names on the name tag with 
permanent marker as we sell them. 
 
 
We hope this will mean fewer items get lost, more items 
can be returned to owners, more Oakwood items can be re-
used and recycled and the lost property box can be kept so 
the lid will go on! 
 
 
Please make sure items are named in permanent marker 
and remarked if they fade in the wash. 
 
 
Sew-in and iron-on name tapes are available very cheaply 
online. 
 
Thanks for your help! 

Ten items from the Lost 

Property box with name 

tags, but no names!  
 

An impossible job!  

http://www.gbnametapes.co.uk/school-labels
http://www.gbnametapes.co.uk/school-labels


Oakwood Primary School  
Car use on the school run 

We encourage every child to walk, scoot or cycle to school. 
 
We have been awarded the Sustrans Silver School Mark and 
Mode Shift Silver for our work in encouraging 
alternatives to cars on the school run. We are still working 
towards Gold! 

We know that some families still choose to use their cars on the school run for many reasons and 
the vast majority of those do so safely and considerately. We recognise, however, that car use 
adds to the congestion and air pollution around the school, increasing the risk to pedestrians and 
sometimes causing parking problems. 
 
We are very aware that where children’s parents choose to park on Plover Close and Sheldrake 
Gardens, this can cause particular problems. We ask children ’s parents not to do this in a 
variety of ways…. 

We publish a Park and Stride map 
in our newsletters and on our 
website. This specifically marks  

 
 
 

and 
 
 
 

 as roads to avoid. 
 

We back this up with 
banner ads in our 

newsletters from time 
to time. 

 

Although parking problems are frustrating and sometimes lead to frayed 
tempers and arguments between car users and residents, the school has no 
powers whatsoever to police parking outside the school grounds. We 
can only encourage parents to park safely and considerately. 
 
We have been advised repeatedly by Southampton City Council (who enforce 
parking) and by Hampshire Police (who enforce safe driving and parking) that 
we must not become involved in disputes between car users and residents, but refer any 
problems to them. 
 
We do this regularly. If we know or names, we report them too.  

Southampton City Council encourages any resident having problems w ith inconsiderate or 
dangerous parking to report it to: parking.services@southampton.gov.uk  
 
The police ask any member of the public who sees car users driving dangerously or behaving 
offensively to report it to: 101 or postmaster@hampshire.pnn.police.uk  
 
We suggest that you do this every time there is a problem—together, we can perhaps improve the 
situation!  

mailto:parking.services@southampton.gov.uk?subject=Parking%20Issues%20at%20Oakwood%20Primary%20School
mailto:postmaster@hampshire.pnn.police.uk?subject=Parking%20Issues%20at%20Oakwood%20Primary%20School

